
ANNOUNCEMENT – Sitting of Tuesday 11 July 2023 

 

Honourable Members, I have an announcement to make. 

 

At the Sitting of Tuesday 04 July 2023, the Honourable Minister of Information 

Technology, Communication and Innovation, raised a point of order to the effect that Dr 

the Honourable Aumeer uttered the words “you are a disgusting liar” to the address of the 

Honourable Minister of Health and Wellness. 

 
The Honourable Deputy Speaker who had just taken the Chair stated that he would have 

to check the Hansard before giving a ruling. 

 
I have now gone through the Hansard which in fact reveals that Dr the Honourable 

Aumeer did utter the words “you are a disgusting liar” to the address of the Honourable 

Minister of Health and Wellness. 

 
I therefore invite Dr the Honourable Aumeer to withdraw these objectionable words and 

tender apologies to the House. 

 
Thank you. 


